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		/meeting 50/2021-22

	The Minutes of the Meeting of the Great Witley and Hillhampton Parish Council 

	

	Held at the Great Witley Village Hall on Wednesday 08th September 2021

	



	Present: Chairman, Cllr P Trow (PT).

	

	

	In Attendance: Clerk, J Evans, Cllrs C Dermietzel (CD), N Drew (ND), B Dallow (BD), A Symonds (AS), and C.Cllr D Chambers (DC)  and D.Cllr P Cumming (PC).



	1.
	Apologies: F Chapman (FC), A Goodman (AG) and C Jones (CJ).

	
	
	
	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest: None.


	3.
	To consider any Application for a dispensation: None.

	4.
	Minutes: The Minutes for 14/07/21 were approved and will be signed at the next meeting.
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	5.
	District and County Councillors’ Reports:

PC reported that COVID is still causing delays regarding the SWDP.  The Boundary Commission consultation period ends soon, and no formal submissions have been made to date. The proposal for the ward containing Great Witley would see just this ward with two councillors covering 1/6th of the District not three, (as far as Knightwick).  PC is in favour of keeping it to 1 District Councillor per Ward.  ND asked what the benefits were of having 2 District Councillors.  PC said if one is ill there is another to cover but as recent events have proved, this is already the case with cover being provided immediately.  He is in favour of 1 representative to cover everyone rather than 2 which share a Ward.  The parish council agreed to support PC’s call for 1 representative per Ward.

DC submitted his report prior to the meeting: ..\REPORTS\D Chambers Great Witley Report 08.09.21.docx
DC said there had been a lot of upset in the Shelsley’s regarding speeding traffic coming out of the Hill Climb events.  The District Councillor for Shelsley will find out what has been granted for the Hill Climb from the Planning Department. i.e. the number of events they are allowed to hold and also the type of event.  They are also asking the local police to attend the next meeting of the Shelsley’s parish council to discuss this matter.
The request for a reduction of speed limit in Great Witley to 20mph has gone to Traffic Management and DC will report progress.
DC left the meeting at 19:55.

	
	
	
	

	6.
	Progress reports: 
a. PT asked if something could be done regarding the state of the Hillhampton Bus Shelter.  There is a lot of litter and its quite overgrown.  ND said he would deal with it.  PT asked if this could be done by the end of October?  ND said he was busy so couldn’t guarantee it would be done within the timescale requested.  PT thanked ND for repairing the felt roof of the shelter.  ACTION: The clerk will ask the Lengthsman if he can add the mowing of this area to his job list. ACTION: The clerk will write to the Filling Station regarding the litter problem caused by their customers.  PT also reported that there had been 2 recent car accidents on the lane to Hillhampton.  The speed limit here is 60mph.  ACTION: The clerk will email DC to ask if this limit can be reduced or at least signage erected warning of blind bends as he has a meeting with Hannah Davies of Highways next week.  There have been no applicants for the vacancy on the parish council.  A representative from the Badger Trust visited Bowen’s Field recently.  A fully video report can be obtained by emailing the clerk at: greatwitleyparish@gmail.com A working party consisting of CD, BD and FC will be set up to cover holes with slabs and fill in allotted holes with soil as instructed in the report.  The clerk has sent an email of thanks to the Trust for their time and advice.
b. In the absence of AG, CD asked the clerk to advertise for volunteers to empty the dog waste bins in Bowen’s Field (ACTION: clerk)  If no-one comes forward then it may be necessary to remove the bins and ask dog owners to take their dog waste home.  MHDC have been approached to empty them but as it is not their responsibility and not mixed waste, they will probably not agree to this.  PT read out the email received from the Quartergreen asking for volunteers to help with the firework display on 06/05/21.
c. In the absence of CJ the state of the paths were reported to DC and as you will see previous in these Minutes the Hillhampton bus shelter was discussed.
d. In the absence of FC, an email was received to say that he had nothing to report regarding the NPWP.


	7.
	CALC: All CALC training events were circulated prior to the meeting.

	
	
	

	8.
	Planning:
a. The Old School House.  This application was supported if it is in keeping with its surroundings and the village.
b. Representatives from Bloor Homes attended.  Notes on this can be found at the end of these Minutes.


	9.
	Finance: All finances were circulated and approved prior to the meeting with the Bank Reconciliation, which balances, and the Budget Comparison.  


	10.
	Correspondence for Information:
a. Email from G Long re Hill Climb speeding traffic was discussed, and responses can be seen under section 5. of these Minutes.
b. Barns on the Worcester Road proposed development.  ACTION: PT will respond to correspondence.  CD supported the proposal if it was for local business and only very light industry.  ND queried whether they had applied for Change of Use from Agricultural Building?  PC said they had already been granted permission for a vet surgery. 
c. A request for a memorial bench in Bowen’s Field was approved.
d. ACTION: The clerk will update our Dark sky and Net Zero Policy and forward a copy to WCC.

	
	
	
	

	11.
	Clerk’s report on Urgent Decisions made under delegation since the last meeting: None.


	12.
	Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda: BD reported that 2 weeks ago, scrap metal was dumped at the entrance to the school car park.  After speaking to Peter Van-Tongren the scrap has since been removed.  Becoming a sign free village was discussed.  It has been decided that any signs which are not advertising local business will be removed.  Also any that are relevant to the village will be allowed for the hours of the advertised event only.

	
	
	
	

	13.
	Date of next meeting: It was agreed by a show of hands that the next meeting will be at Great Witley Village Hall at 7.30pm on Wednesday 10th November  2021.

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	The meeting was adjourned for Public Question Time, notes of which are appended to these minutes.

	
	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	

	The meeting closed at 20:35

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Signed ……………………………………..               Date ……………………………………..

	
	
	
	

	
	Chairman




	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Notes of Public Question Time	

	
	
	
	

	3 Members of the public were in attendance and raised the following concerns during Public Question Time:

	
	
	1.
	The traffic speeding through the village after the Shelsley Hill Climb events continue to be a problem.  The owners of the Hill Climb will be contacted, and the planning permissions granted will be revisited.

	
	
	2.
	At a recent cyclist event it was noted that cyclists were urinating in residents’ gardens.  They also used the Surgery car park which meant that it was not clear should emergency vehicles be required to attend.  The relevant cycle club will be contact in regard to these complaints.




Nick Rawlings and Kevin Haynes – Bloor Homes Representatives

Mr Rawlings and Mr Haynes introduced themselves as the controlling interest in the land at the rear of the village hall and land next to Bowen’s Field alongside the link road.
They appreciated that the land they control is larger than what the SWDP has proposed for development and are aware of the parishioners’ thoughts and views about further development in the village as well as historic planning application appeals and their rejection.
They wish to have an open dialogue with the parish council and parishioners regarding their aspirations for new development in the village.
At this point it was communicated with the representatives that the VAS which they are responsible for following their last development in the village, have not been maintained and all efforts to correspond with them have been ignored.  An email outlining their legal responsibility was handed to them with a request that the missing solar panel on the VAS near the Hundred House is replaced immediately.
They said that they wanted to be responsible for the style of any new housing.
ND reiterated that he is sympathetic to any new development and considers it important for the parish and parish council to engage with the developers.  PT pointed out that this is what we were doing at this meeting.

Public Section ended at 19:45














